
May & June, 2020 

In our last letter, we mentioned a 
possibility of something that may have 
far-reaching potential.  That potential 
is looking to become a reality this next 
week, June 22-25.   Our founder and 
director, Elmer Fernandez, along with 
Andy Gomez, decided that we needed 
to change our planned “Vision 2020” 
conference in Indiana next week to an 
online, virtual conference. 

So we have been working feverishly last 
month and so far this month to prepare 
for this special event.  We have also 
changed the theme of the conference 
to “Revive Thy Work in the Midst of the 
Years”.  Obviously, it is a conference to 
challenge christians about their walk 
with God and their testimony to a dark, 
troubled world. 

There is evidence that more than 
50,000 people could be reached and 
influenced by this online conference.   

Please pray with us that God will work 
wonderfully and amazingly in His 
people throughout the Spanish-speaking 
world.  If you know of any Spanish-
speaking folks, please encourage them 
to find the conference by going to 
f i r e s o f e v a n g e l i s m . o r g o r 
pibhammond.com or they can look for 
it on Facebook Live or Youtube. 

Because of some states opening up, the 
Lord gave us the opportunity to 
participate in a missions conference in 
a Spanish-speaking ministry in Alabama 
that we previously had scheduled for 
April.  God blessed.  Folks were 
challenged.  The pastor informed me 
that the folks gave a good response for 
their faith-promises.  Pray for Carlos.  
He is man that my wife and I met the 
other day and had the opportunity to 
give him the gospel.  He knows that he 
is not saved and needs God, but would 
not make a decision for Christ at that 
moment.  Also, pray that our project 
“Multiply” (printing a booklet in Spanish 
about bearing fruit) will be completed 
shortly.  The text has been proofread, 
corrections made, and also a cover 
designed.  We are praying that God is 
blessing you and using you to minister 
to His people and to further the gospel 
despite the challenges we all face.   

Thankful and still rejoicing, 

Victor & Robin Rouse
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